

06 October 2025

**Dear Parents and Carers** 

## Pre-Public Examinations - 13 October - 24 October

I am writing to inform you about the first set of Pre-Public Examinations (PPEs) which Year 11 students will be sitting next week. We have been impressed by the positive attitude, hard work and focus of the students so far this year and we are looking forward to seeing how all of this hard work will be put into practice. Today we celebrated with a breakfast to reinforce the praise the students deserve.

From experience, we know that all assessments completed in Year 11 are vital in helping us understand where students are with their learning and where to target intervention and extra support. We want to ensure students and parents/carers are fully informed of when the assessments will take place, the content the students will be tested on and how best they can prepare themselves for the assessments.

## Please find attached:

- A timetable of the PPEs
- An assessment overview for each subject including the content that will be assessed and suggestions on how best to revise.

In addition, students are welcome to use the Flying Starts (8-8:30am daily), Working Lunch (daily) and Champions Hour (4-5pm, Monday-Thursday). These provide a quiet place to work independently on homework, revision or other studies.

I hope you find this information helpful and if you have any questions about the PPEs or about Year 11 please do not hesitate to contact me on raboud@barnwoodpark.co.uk

Yours sincerely

Mrs Rachel Aboud

Mr M Preston, Headteacher of Barnwood Park School

Barnwood Park School St Lawrence Road Barnwood Gloucester GL4 3QU Tel: 01452 530389 | Email: <a href="mailto:admin@barnwoodpark.co.uk">admin@barnwoodpark.co.uk</a> | Website: <a href="mailto:www.barnwoodpark.co.uk">www.barnwoodpark.co.uk</a>